MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS



ISLIP TERRACE FIRE DISTRICT 

August 24, 2015
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of the Islip Terrace Fire District was held on August 10, 2015 and called to order by Chairman Faracco at 7:42 p.m. at 264 Beaverdam Road Islip Terrace, N.Y. with the following present:

Chairman





John Faracco



Commissioner




Pete Peluso

Commissioner


 

Tony Maieli

Commissioner




Tom Connors

District Treasurer




Bob Sick

District Secretary




Lori Ann Messino

District Supervisor




Perry Rocco

District Counsel




Bill Glass

Chief






Tom Quagliaria




Pledge to the Flag.

Moment of silence was led by Chairman Faracco
Motion to approve previous meeting minutes of August 10, 2015 made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Motion to approve Treasurer’s report made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.  Warrants and claims in the amounts of $31,495.19, $36,108.20 and $35,090.88 have been submitted, reviewed and paid.
Bid opening at 6:33 p.m. for 2016 Ford Rack Truck:  Present were Comm. Maieli, Comm. Peluso, Chairman Faracco and District Secretary Lori Ann Messino.  The Board of Fire Commissioners reserves the right to accept or reject any bid not in the best interest of the Fire District.  We received 1 bid from Van Bortel Ford.  Bid opening price $58,307.49.

8/24/15

Correspondence from Chief:
Letter received requesting 3-6-10 for Harry Allen and Robert Wilko for the purpose of attending the Fire Fighter Classes at Fire Academy on 8/18,9/8,9/15,9/22,9/29,10/6 10/13,10/20,10/27,11/10 and 11/17/15.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Letter received requesting an insurance accord for the 100th Anniversary October Fundraiser.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Letter received requesting the purchase of 8 pairs of Bates Gore-Tex uniform boots 8”.  Discussion held and tabled.

Letter received advising FF Matthew Arthurs and Rocco Pelosi would like to start driver training on Department vehicles.  Comm. Peluso advised they are both cleared.  Request approved by the BOFC.

Letter received advising the Brentwood Legion Ambulance is requesting the services of 3-6-16 for a standby 9/5/15 at 1800 hours through 1200 hours.  Request approved by the BOFC.

Letter received requesting the use of our facility for a certified first responder course on various Saturdays during 2015-2016.  This course would be open to all members as well as residents of the fire district.  Motion to approve this request made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Chief inquired about the status of uniforms.  District Secretary advised they were shipped on 8/21/15.

Chief reported for 1st Asst Chief Rosadio that he has received a quote for the 100th Anniversary badges.

Letter received from Chief requesting a P.O. for refreshments NTE $1000.00.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

8/24/15

Discussion held regarding situation brought to our attention by a homeowner.  Chairman Faracco requested Chief submit any investigation details at our next meeting.

Comm. Peluso:


-Comm. Peluso advised the Chief:


-The parts for the Model T should be in by September


-The batteries and mic’s should be due in any day now


-Battery due in 8/26/15 for floor cleaner


-EMS cabinet has been repaired by District Supervisor

-EMS Supervisor has been notified regarding the 1st responder and the way it is closed up.

Comm. Peluso advised IT is working on prices for the new lap tops.  He advised they could not be repaired.

Discussion held regarding the sub-stations upgrade.

Chairman Faracco thanked Chief Quagliara for all his hard work.

EMS Supervisor submitted a quote for winter jackets.  Comm. Maieli requested that quote be submitted to include pants as well.  Scott Crosby will report back with final quote.

District Supervisor:


-advised Chief the Brush truck is out


-thanked the Chief for the members that cleaned the sub-station


-advised the dispenser will be mounted in the morning.


-submitted the District Diesel Fuel Report ending 7/31/15

-reported the dispatch renovation is moving along and projecting it to be complete by end of September to beginning of October.


-requested to move plaque temporarily.  Request approved.
District Supervisor advised the pagers have dual tone capabilities and are being programmed now.

8/24/15

EMS Supervisor Crosby advised his email regarding cleaning protocol will be sent shortly.

Discussion held regarding the positioning of vehicles in the truck house.

Discussion held regarding the shed at sub-station.

Motion to approve Permissive Referendum in the amount of $600,000 to be expended from the Equipment Reserve fund for a new 2015 Fire Engine made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve Request for Proposal for a new Fire Engine made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Discussion held regarding the invitation to dinner on 10/15/15.  Will revisit at next meeting.

Comm. Peluso requested a P.O. NTE $729.00 for the replacement of the UPS.  IT confirmed it cannot be repaired and advised to purchase a new one.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve a P.O. NTE $70,000 to be expended from unassigned funds made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Motion to approve the purchase of 100 chairs for the department meeting room NTE $3888.00 made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Peluso with all in favor.

Be it resolved that the BOFC has adopted Personnel Policies and Employee Benefits Guidelines resolution effective 8/24/15.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Be it resolved that the BOFC has adopted a new Fuel Card Policy effective 8/24/15.  Motion to approve made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

8/24/15

Motion to approve District Treasurer Robert Sick salary of $16,500 as part-time employment and District Deputy Treasurer Michelle Isoldi salary of $11,700 also part-time employment, both of which are approximately 5 to 10 hours a week depending on necessity made by Comm. Connors seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to approve verbal/electronic approval dated 8/4/15 NTE $1000 for the State Parade made by Comm. Maieli seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Motion to move to executive session at 8:33 p.m. made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.

Motion to move out of executive session at 8:44 p.m. made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Maieli with all in favor.
Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:55 pm made by Comm. Peluso seconded by Comm. Connors with all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Ann Messino 
District Secretary

